
Prayer, Praise & Progress Report - January 2019  
Dear Ones in Christ,                                                

„And it came to pass, when I heard -- these words, that I sat down and wept, and mourned certain days, and 
fasted, and prayed before the God of heaven,“ Nehemiah 1:4 
„Then answered I -- them, and said unto them, The God of heaven, he will prosper us; therefore we his 
servants will arise and build:“ Nehemiah 2:20 
„They which built on the wall, and they that bore burdens, with those that laded, every one with one of his 
hands wrought in the work, and with the other hand held a weapon.“ Nehemiah 4:17.  I have been preaching 
a series out of the book of Nehemiah. Nehemiah means comforter and is a picture of the Holy Spirit building 
the church. The church is a family to nurture and care for the children of God and a combat force to push back 
the kingdom of darkness using the pure love of God and the power of prayer! 

Messianic Jews in Germany: Since our last report a Jewish believer in Jesus preached for us and explained 
the seven Biblical harvest feasts and their relevance to Jesus and prophecy. Our German church loves Israel 
and the Jewish people. There are eleven different nationalities in the church and that is exciting to see how 
God is bringing them to us. A woman from Ivory Coast, Africa sang a song in French during a service and 
several young Iranians are singing as a group as well. In Revelation all the nations will stand before the throne 
of God singing His praises! 

Children dedication: Eight children were dedicated to the Lord by their parents in December and we had a 
great service blessing them and their parents speaking encouraging words over their children and desiring to 
lead them into a relationship with Jesus. Our church is becoming younger as more and more young people and 
young families are coming into the church. I love the energy and enthusiasm of young people. There are three 
ladies expecting this summer  and the nursery room is already full. We bless these lives and many more! 

Children’s ministry: Due to the increasing amount of children we are having a training workshop for 
children’s ministry next month and preparing more workers for this opportunity. It is great to hear the kids 
sing in the service before they go to their class. The church cheers them on! 

Refugees from Iran: This week I met with three Iranian refugees that have been coming to church the last 
three months. They are college-educated and former Muslims that are now following Jesus. One of them was 
saved here after coming to church. They will be baptized soon. Eleven flags will be hanging in the church for 
the different nations represented here. 

Prayer meetings: In addition to our regular weekly church services there are springing up small group 
prayer meetings and Bible groups. We believe when we pray things happen for sure. Prayer and fasting is a 
great weapon to defeat the enemy and bring results. We have seen that in our young adults as they have caught 
on fire for God as result of prayer and fasting! 

Thank you for your prayers and financial gifts to this ministry in Germany. We are grateful to be teammates 
in the great harvest field with you all! 

Shalom - blessings and peace! 

   Dan & Tricia  


